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INTRODUCTION 

It has been a very busy half term and I am very proud of all of the children and their achievements.  Over 

the past few weeks there has been a buzz of learning across the school, and it has been wonderful 

celebrating learning in our new achievement assemblies.  What has worked very well is having our new 

visualizer in order to showcase childrenôs books and medals.   
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Congratulations to Tigers who are the House Point leaders. Well Done! 
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741 

Lions 

 

620 

Panthers 
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Tigers 
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ROYAL WEDDING CELEBRATIONS 
 

 

Last week, we celebrated the wedding of Prince Harry to Meghan Markle with a variety of royal themed 

activities, culminating with our óRoyal Wedding Street Partyô held on Friday in brilliant sunshine! Our 

violinists played the National Anthem, all the children sang and everyone enjoyed lunch outside. We 

were lucky enough to be joined by the Mayor and Mayorôs Consort, as well as our WI volunteers and 

óFriends of Woolenwick Junior Schoolô (FOWJS) parents. The Mayor gave a speech and cut our fabulous 

wedding cake, made especially for the occasion. The celebrations ended with the release of red, white 

and blue confetti, which was a lovely surprise for the children.  

Huge thanks to the óFriendsô who gave up their time to decorate the woodland & playground area along 

with painting rocks in bright colours, with pretty patterns on, to act as table pieces .  Particular thanks go 

to Miss Vicci Howe who volunteered her time and talents in the build-up to the big day to help the children 

sew all of the fabulous bunting that adorned the trees and fencing. 

After lunch, the school held a mock wedding for all of the children to witness. They then celebrated with 

lemonade and cake, and got to view a photo slide show of staff wedding photographs taken over the 

years. Our óbride and groomô, Flo and Sam, were fantastic ï many thanks to them! 

We are hoping to be featured in The Comet newspaper this week as one of their photographers was able 

to attend our Street Party, so keep your eyes peeled! 

PHOTOGRAPHS OF OUR ROYAL WEDDING STREET PARTY CAN BE FOUND ON THE LAST 

TWO PAGES OF THIS NEWSLETTER J 
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GDPR 

On the 25th May 2018, the General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) comes into force in the UK. 
These are new data protection regulations built upon the Data Protection Act of 1998. 
  
The GDPR require public authorities and businesses to identify the lawful basis for storing personal data, 
audit information we already hold, and take a ódata protection by design and defaultô approach to personal 
data.   
  
We take data protection very seriously at Woolenwick Junior School.  In line with GDPR requirements, 
we have appointed a Data Protection Officer (DPO), Richard Maskrey and his contact details are 
dpo@woolenwickjm.herts.sch.uk.  Our Deputy Data Protection Officer/Data Manager (DDPO) will be Mrs 
Justine Terry, who is based in school for any day-to-day queries you may have. Both our DPO and DDPO 
will oversee our approach to data management and protection.  
  
In order to ensure that we comply with the new regulations, we have reviewed the relevant policies and 
practices.  You will find new documents, including the privacy notice on our website.  To learn more about 
the General Data Protection Regulation, please visit the Information Commissionerôs Office website on 
http://ico.org.uk 

WEBSITE POLICIES 

There have been a number of policies that have been updated and these can be found on our school 

website.  For example, the ôVisitorsô Policyô, which includes parents, as well as the óEquality Policyô.  To 

find out more please visit the website.  The eSafety policy has also been reviewed. 

PARENT GOVERNOR 

The Governing Body now have a vacancy for a Parent Governor.  More information will be sent, via 

School Comms, after half term.  If you would like to express an interest in this role, or find out more 

information, please contact Mrs Shadbolt at chair@woolenwickjm.herts.sch.uk 

 

 WOODLANDS PRIVATE PRE-SCHOOL 

The school have been working with Hertfordshire County Council to help relocate the private business 

Woodlands to the side of the school site, due to their old building being near the end of its life expectancy.  

The school is not responsible for them or managing their building contractors.   

The Site Manager and myself have been working very hard to minimise the impact and disruption to the 

school as they connect to our water, electric and sewerage supply.  A lot of their work has been out of 

our control though.  As a school we have been disappointed with how the contractors have left parts of 

our site and also the neighbouring cycle path.  I know some parents have also felt our frustration.  We 

have raised concerns with Hertfordshire County Council as a school but as parents if you wish to raise 

your own personal concerns please address them to Mrs Maguire-Evans at: Catherine.Maguire-

Evans@hertfordshire.gov.uk 

SAFE PLAY ON SCHOOL SITE 

We wish that all children remain safe at all times, in particular when on the school site. To this end please 

can you remind your child/children that they must not use the play equipment before or after school, nor 

should they scooter or bike within the school grounds.  

mailto:dpo@woolenwickjm.herts.sch.uk
http://ico.org.uk/
mailto:chair@woolenwickjm.herts.sch.uk
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WARM WEATHER 

Now that summer seems to have finally arrived please can you ensure that you always send your 

son/daughter with a named water bottle, sun hat and apply sun cream before they leave home. 

MARVELLOUS ME - REMINDER 

If you havenôt already logged onto Marvellous Me please take a chance to do so over the half-term 

holiday. If you need a reminder of the login for your son/daughter please contact Miss Armstrong in the 

School Office or email on admin@woolenwickjm.herts.sch.uk  

VISITS 

Year 3 had lots of fun on Wednesday this week at a Team Building Activities morning at Stevenage 

Leisure Centre. They got to participate in a human version of óHungry Hipposô and many other team 

building events. 

Year 4 had brilliant weather when ten children took part in bell boating at Fairlands Valley Lakes on 

Wednesday. The teams competed against 20 other schools in and around Stevenage, and all the 

children did brilliantly. 

Year 6 visited Mountfitchet Castle recently, which is a unique open-air museum.  They travelled back in 

time over 900 years and experienced what life was like in a medieval Motte and Bailey castle.  The 

children explored the castle and roamed the village and had many new learning experiences. 

SPORTS DAY ï NEW DATE ï THURSDAY 21ST JUNE 

Sports Day has now been rescheduled to Thursday 21st June, from 9.30am-12.00pm. This is different 

to the previously advertised revised date because of staff working patterns. We will cross our fingers 

that the weather will be good that day! 

GORDON THE GREEDY GOOSE PERFORMANCE 

On Tuesday this week, some of our Year 3 and 4 pupils collaborated with Woolenwick Infantsô School  
to perform the play óGordon the Greedy Gooseô. This play, based on a story written by Joel Gainsford, 
was written to raise awareness to both children and adults of food that is harmful if fed to geese. 
 

After much rehearsing over the past few weeks the children finally got to perform in the Town Centre 
Gardens as well as Fairlands Valley Park; they also got to meet the author Joel too! Well done to all the 
children involved.  
 

 

mailto:admin@woolenwickjm.herts.sch.uk
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ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY 

In order for all pupils to fulfil their full potential they need to attend school regularly to benefit from their 
education. Missing out on lessons leaves pupils vulnerable to falling behind and pupils with poor 
attendance and punctuality tend to achieve less well in school.  
 

There are a large number of pupils who regularly arrive late to school.  I would like to remind parents that 
the government and the school expects parents/carers to perform their legal duty by ensuring their 
child(ren) attend regularly and that they are punctual to lessons. This will ensure a settled start both for 
the whole class and individual child. 
 

Below is a breakdown of attendance for the first half of the Summer Term 2018.  Well done Year 5 Pearl! 
 

Year 3 Moonstone Year 3 Onyx Year 4 Opal Year 4 Sapphire 

93.3% 95.7% 96.3% 96.8% 

Year 5 Emerald Year 5 Pearl Year 6 Amethyst Year 6 Diamond 

95.7% 97.7% 94.5% 91.7% 

 

FINAL MESSAGE  

We will be saying a fond farewell to Mrs Diane Hay on 8th June who will be moving onto pastures new 

following many yearsô service as a HLTA, Netball coach, D&T leader, and co-ordinator of our Fundraising 

Club. She will be much missed by all the pupils and staff, but we wish her the very best of luck. 

Thank you again for your continued support.  I have recently met with a number of parents who have 

commented on how pleased they are with the progress the school is making and this is very reassuring.  

Some parents have approached me to discuss about starting a small group, with a specific focus to help 

further drive school improvement.  What I will be doing is looking into setting up a óParent School Networkô 

group with them from September.  More information will come out next half term. 

Have a lovely half-term break with your family and we look forward to welcoming them back on Tuesday 
5th June, as we have an Occasional Day on the Monday. 
 
Kind Regards, 

G Hawkins   

Mr G Hawkins 
 
 

KEY DATES FOR SUMMER TERM ON THE NEXT PAGEéééé 
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KEY DATES FOR SUMMER TERM 
 

 
JUNE 
 
Monday 4 June  School Occasional Day-School Closed to Children  
Tuesday 5 June  Children Back to School  
Thursday 7th June  Year 6 Enterprise Trip to Atkins Property Developers, Euston, London 
Monday 11 June  Amethyst Class Assembly  
Wednesday 13 June  Year 5 Cricket Festival at Datchworth Cricket Club  
Wednesday 13 June  Moonstone Class Assembly  
Monday 18 June  Pearl Class Assembly  
Wednesday 20 June Sapphire Class Assembly  
Thursday 21 June  SPORTS DAY! 
Monday 25 June  Onyx Class Assembly  
Wednesday 27th June Diamond Class Assembly  
Friday 29th June  Year 4 Multi Sports morning at Stevenage Leisure Centre 
 
JULY 
 
Mon 2 July-Thurs 5 July Year 3-5 Assessment Week  
Friday 6 July   End of Year Reports out to Parents/Carers 
Monday 9 July  Year 6 Dragon Boat Racing, Fairlands Valley Lakes 
Thurs 12 July  Secondary School Transfer Day / whole school ómoving upô day to new class 
Thurs 12 July  Open Evening 
Monday 16 July  New Year 3 Parent Consultations  
Wednesday 18 July  Year 5/6 Play - Evening performance 5-7pm 
Thursday 19 July  Year 5/6 Play - Evening Performance 6 -8pm 
Friday 20 July  Year 5/6 Play - Afternoon Performance 1.30-3.30pm 

Tuesday 24 July  Last Day of Term - School Finishes at 1.30pm  
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